
 
Meeting 2011 December 12

COUNCIL REPORT

 
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

 

 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
SUBJECT: TRAFFIC CONCERNS ADJACENT TO KITCHENER ELEMENTARY  
 SCHOOL 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1.      THAT  Council receive this report for information. 
 

2.      THAT  a copy of this report be sent to Mr. Scott Mitchell, 3920 William Street,     
Burnaby, BC, V5C 3J3, Mr. D. Taylor, Principal, Kitchener Elementary School and 
Ms. M. Ng, Parent Advisory Committee Co-Chair, Kitchener Elementary School, 
1351 Gilmore Avenue, Burnaby, BC, V5C 2S8. 

 
REPORT 

 
The Traffic Safety Committee, at its meeting held on 2011 December 06, received and adopted 
the attached report to provide an update on City actions in response to a request for four way 
stop signs at Macdonald Avenue and William Street, and illegal stopping concerns along 
Gilmore Avenue in front of Kitchener Elementary School. 
 

A review of the intersection, including traffic volumes and collision history, revealed that four 
way stop signs were not technically warranted at this time.  However, in consideration of the 
combination of the visibility limiting grade (19%) along the 3900 block of William Street and 
the adjacency to Kitchener Elementary School, four way stop signs would help to enhance 
safety.   
 

Increased Bylaw enforcement, as well as the installation of concrete barriers on the west side of 
Gilmore Avenue in front of Kitchener Elementary School, have been implemented to mitigate 
the illegal stopping concerns. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Councillor S. Dhaliwal 
Chair 
 
Councillor C. Jordan 
Vice Chair 
 
Councillor P. McDonell 
Member 

Copied to: City Manager 
Director Engineering 
OIC, Burnaby RCMP 
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